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21 May 2004

CIRCULAR NO      3/2004

TO:
THE RECTORATE, REGISTRAR, DEANS, CAMPUS DIRECTORS, DIRECTORS, HEADS OF DIVISIONS AND DEPARTMENTS

Dear Colleagues

FACILITY MANAGEMENT – SPACE ALLOCATION

1. We had a meeting on the 4th of March 2004 with all the relevant role players, with regard to space allocation.  The main aim of this meeting was two fold, namely:

a. To create space in Building 21 (Pretoria Campus), for the re-deployment of staff in an effort to group certain functions together.

b. To better utilize the Metro Skinner Street Building.

2. The departure point of this meeting was to identify functions on the Pretoria Campus and more specifically those located in Building 21, that can be moved to the Metro Skinner Street Building.  Obviously those who can be moved should be those functions that do not have constant “clients” on the Pretoria Campus.  The following Directorates / Divisions have been identified accordingly:

a. Recruitment (Academic Registration)

b. Distance Education (Academic Registration)

c. Asset Control (Finance)

d. Contact Center (Academic Registration)

3. Attached is a layout of the moves that were approved during the said meeting.  The dates for the moves will be confirmed by Logistical Services with the relevant Managers as soon as possible.  The target date for completion of the project is however set for the end of May 2004.

4. The relevant Line Managers are hereby requested to contact the following persons to submit their operational requirements:

a. Physical modification of offices – Mr. Dennis Dube:  Buildings and Estates (Interim), at x4501.

b. Data Network linkage – Mr. Johann Gouws, Chief Director: ICT, via the Helpdesk.

c. Movement of furniture and equipment – Me Monica Prinsloo, Head:  Facility Management at x5973.

d. Telephone linkage – Me Linda van der Meijde, Head: ICT Services: Electronic Communication at x5791.

5. The cost for relocation will be dealt with as a merger cost. 

Yours sincerely

RL NGCOBO (PROF)

VICE-CHANCELLOR

